
 

             BMJCA Fall Meeting Minutes 

     September 1, 2024 

      J.S.W. 

 

Ice cream social/annual meeting held at BM volunteer fire station commenced at 1 pm. 

Board members present:  Kevin Vanderveldon, Debbie Adams, Jim Conory, Melissa Gebicke, Mike 
Reynolds, Jenny Keen, Paul Zigler, Jon Wrysinski 

Overall attendance for the meeting was excellent, with great weather in the 70’s. 

Membership meeting called to order by Melissa Gebicke at 2:10 pm. 

 Approval of last meeting minutes moved for approval by Debbie Adams, seconded by Paul Zigler. 

 Minutes approved. 

Jenny Keen discussed becoming a Board member and functions of the board; she gave the current 
treasurer’s report detailing annual expenses such as Hughs net for the webcam, liability insurance and 
annual green waste collection disposal cost. 

A gentleman from Butte County discussed the volunteer fire station; its current use and equipment 
stored in the building . 

Kevin Vanderveldon discussed the Helipad with the assistance of Mike Maloney.  Reported damage 
occurring during the Park fire has been identified and will be rectified by Calfire or others. 

Mike Maloney spoke about the recent Park fire scare and loss of several notable community members. 
He also spoke about Butte Meadows history, threatened loss of phone land lines, lack of cell phone 
coverage, and capability of FM mobile radios.  He finished his speaking by auctioning an autographed 
copy of “what’s in the woods” to the crowd which fetched $400. 

Debbie Adams discussed the BMJCA newsletter and swag currently available. She mentioned that we will 
be re-ordering new swag with updated designs and clothing options. She then commenced reading 
ticket numbers for the various raffle prizes at the event. 

Meeting wrapped up at approximately 3:25 pm. 


